
Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 16/07/2025 

Clerk’s report on Matters Arising – report for information 

 

• Clerk can confirm that the issues at Sugar Hill toilet are now rectified and the toilet is open 

and fully working. 

• Clerk can confirm that all fire extinguishers have had their yearly checks. 

• Clerk has booked for the annual keybury intruder alarm service to be carried out on 18th July 

2025. 

 

Ongoing 

 

• Clerk can confirm that she is liaising with Tom at BMDC to devise a plan for all the 

trees in the village.  Shaun at BMDC has a programme for the recreation ground to 

address all ash dieback and dead trees to be removed if posing a danger. 

• Clerk is liaising with Shaun at BMDC re trees at the back of Green Lane that need 

either cutting back or removing.  Work will be carried out after the nesting season. 

• Clerk has reported the damage to the wall on Bolton Road.  This wall supports a 

classified road.  BMDC have logged the work as urgent however due to 

Environmental concerns this work has now been pushed back to commence in June 

2025.  Clerk has chased this work. 

• Clerk is liaising with Ward Councillor to address the new barriers on Old Station Way.  

Northern Gas Networks have agreed to paint them to try and camouflage.  Ward 

Councillor is still chasing a date. 

• Clerk is still liaising with Seren lighting and Hopwood Electrical regarding the MUGA 

lighting.  They have now got a sample working so need to remove the existing tops 

and then upgrade these at their factory before remounting.  This will be done during 

the summer and in time for the need for lights in the Autumn. 

• Clerk is still working with Aubergine to upgrade the website and to conform to the 

required standards.  The new website will be tested next week and should go live 

within the next few weeks. 

 
 


